
 

 

 
 

Report of the 93rd Annual General Meeting 
 

Held on 8th October 2022 
 

At Dalby Golf Club. 
 
 

Darling Downs Golf Association Inc. 
 

P O Box 871 Toowoomba Q. 4350. 
 

E: ddgasecretary6@bigpond.com 
 

www.darlingdownsgolf.org.au 
 
 



PAST PRESIDENTS OF THE ASSOCIATION 
 
 
 

J.D. ROWLANDS (Warwick)    01 Mar 29 - 27 Feb 37 
G.R. HARRINGTON (City)    27 Feb 37 - 05 Feb 38 
J.S. SMYTH (Warwick)    05 Feb 38 - 16 Feb 42 
T.E. ROBERTS (Toowoomba)   16 Feb 42 - 14 Feb 48 
 
In recess – World War II 1942-1946 
 
J.S. SMYTH (Warwick)    14 Feb 46 - 26 Feb 49 
A.E. MARTELL (Dalby)    26 Feb 49 - 17 Feb 51 
L. BURGESS (City)     17 Feb 51 - 14 Feb 53 
J.J. MEEHAN (City)     14 Feb 53 - 15 Feb 58 
W.R. DOWLING (St. George)   15 Feb 58 - 15 Feb 64 
F.A. MALE (Tara)     15 Feb 64 - 07 Feb 70 
C.C. HARTH (Goombungee)    07 Feb 70 - 21 Oct 72 
E.H. NEALE (Pittsworth)    21 Oct 72 - 18 Oct 75 
D.T. FOSTER (Warwick)    18 Oct 75 - 20 Oct 79 
R.M. TRAVERS (Jandowae)    20 Oct 79 - 17 Oct 81 
W.J. DRUMMOND (Pittsworth)   17 Oct 81 - 20 Oct 84 
W.R. HARRIS (Millmerran)    20 Oct 84 - 22 Oct 88 
B.R. ELLEVSEN (Toowoomba)   22 Oct 88 - 20 Oct 90 
R. ATFIELD (Toowoomba)    20 Oct 90 - 01 Jan 94 
 

1 Jan 94 – Name changed to Darling Downs Golf Association 
 
R. ATFIELD (Toowoomba)    01 Jan 94 - 12 Oct 96 
D.S.G. BRADFORD (Oakey)    12 Oct 96 - 16 Oct 99  
J.A. CAMERON (City)     16 Oct 99 - 8 Oct 03 
D. THIES (Cecil Plains)    18 Oct 03 - 15 Oct 05 
E. BRITNELL (City)     15 Oct 05 - 17 Oct.09 
R. JOHNSTON (Toowoomba)    17 Oct 09 - 16 Oct 10 
N. GILSHENAN (Toowoomba)   16 Oct 10 - 15 Oct 16 
B. VOLP (Cabarlah)                                            15 Oct 16 -   8 Oct 22 
J. MILLER (Toowoomba)                                     08 Oct 22 - 
 
 
 

  



 
 

PAST SECRETARIES OF THE ASSOCIATION 
 
 
 

 
J.W. ROSBROOK     01 Mar 29 - 16 Apr 49 
J.A. O’HAGAN      16 Apr 49 - 17 Feb 51 
D.J. McKEY      17 Feb 51 - 18 Feb 61 
W. YOUNG      18 Feb 61 - 10 Feb 62 
J. RUDD      10 Feb 62 - 06 Oct 75 
P. READ      06 Oct 75 - 15 Feb 81 
G. STOODLEY      15 Feb 81 - 08 Feb 86 
B. R. ELLEVSEN     10 May 86 - 08 Aug 87 
R. MYRING      08 Aug 87 - 06 May 88 
P. WOOLLEY      06 May 88 - 01 Jan 94 
 
1 Jan 94: Name change to Darling Downs Golf Association Incorporated. 
 
P. WOOLLEY      01 Jan 94 - 12 Oct 96 
D. STOREY      12 Oct 96 - 13 Nov 04 
R. JOHNSTON      13 Nov 04 - 12 Dec 09 
S. JOHNSTON      12 Dec 09 - 16 Oct 10 
R. JOHNSTON      16 Oct 10 - 13 Dec 14 
C. HOEY      14 Dec 14 –  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

LIFE MEMBERS OF THE ASSOCIATION 
 
 
 

Mr. D T Foster MBE (Warwick) 10 Oct 81 - 06 Oct 13. 
Mr. R. Harris (Millmerran) 16 Oct 99 – 21 Feb 22. 
Mr. R Atfield (Toowoomba) 09 May 07 - 29 Jan 08. 

Mr. D Thies (Cecil Plains) 19 Oct 13 - 
Mr. J Cameron (City) 19 Oct 13 – 

Mr. N Gilshenan (Toowoomba) 08 Oct 22 - 
 
 



DARLING DOWNS GOLF ASSOCIATION 
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 2022-2023 

 
Patron: 
 Mr. Des Thies, 10 Geraghty St, Cecil Plains 4407                        Ph: 0427 680 201 
  
 
President: 
 Mr. Jim Miller, 5503 Gatton – Clifton Rd. Clifton. 4361.                  Ph: 0412 876 524 
  
 QGU Delegate: 
 Mr. Neil Gilshenan 26 Wiangaree Drive, Toowoomba, 4350.           Ph: 0409 873 248.                                                                  
 
Committee: 
  
          Mr. Greg Moore, 15 Hibiscus Drive, Toowoomba, 4350.                  Ph: 0407 369 867 
 
 Mr. Colin Hoey, 23 Strickland Rd, East Greenmount, 4359.             Ph: 0428 964 576 
           
          Mr. Shane Smith, 118 Short St, Pittsworth. 4356.                          Ph: 0409 647 996 
 
 Mr. Paul Donnelly, 15 Bligh St, Dalby, 4405.                                  Ph: 0406 671 251 
  
          Mr. John Taylor, 6 Kimmins St, Toowoomba, 4350.                         Ph: 0412 794 331. 
 
          Mr. Brendon Landrigan, 5 Shipley St, Warwick. 4370.                      Ph: 0413 502 640.                                                       
                                                                                                             
 
Secretary: 
 Mr. Colin Hoey, 23 Strickland Rd, East Greenmount, 4359. 
                      
Treasurer: 
          Mr. Greg Moore, 15 Hibiscus Drive, Centenary Heights. 4350. 

 
                     

 
Golf Australia Queensland: 
 
                    Level 1, Schneider Road, Eagle Farm. 4009. 
                    Phone: (03) 9626 5050 
                    E- Mail: info@golf.org.au 
                             Website: http://www.golf.org.au/queensland 
 

  



COMMITTEE MEMBERS PROFILE 
 
 
President:  Jim Miller, Toowoomba Golf Club.  
Elected to the committee at the 2019 AGM. Elected President at the 2022 AGM. 
 
 
Patron:  Des Thies, Cecil Plains Golf Club 
Attended his first meeting as Delegate for Cecil Plains in 1981.  Elected to the committee in 1993.  Elected Vice 
president in 1999 and President in 2003.  Did not stand as President in 2005 but continued on committee. 
Elected to the Vice president’s position again in 2007. Re-elected to committee each year after. Elected Patron in 
October 2012. 
 
Golf Queensland Delegate:  Neil Gilshenan, Toowoomba Golf Club 
Attended as delegate for the Toowoomba club in 2007 and was elected to the committee in the same year. 
Elected to position of Vice President in 2008 and was President from 2010 to 2016. Accepted the nomination for 
Golf Queensland Delegate at the 2014 AGM.  
 
Committee:  Colin Hoey, Clifton Golf Club 
A Member of the Darling Downs and Southwest District executive during the three years leading up to the split 
with Southwest Queensland. 
Attended again as Delegate for the Clifton Golf Club in 2012 and elected to the committee at the 2013 AGM. 
 
Committee: John Taylor, City Golf Club. 
Elected on to the committee at the 2022 AGM. 
 
Committee: Greg Moore, Texas Golf Club. 
Elected to the committee at the 2015 AGM. 
 
Committee: Paul Donnelly, Dalby Golf Club. 
Elected to the committee at the 2022 AGM. 
 
Committee: Brendon Landrigan, Warwick Golf Club.  
Elected to the committee at the 2022 AGM. 
 
Committee: Shane Smith, Pittsworth Golf Club. 
Elected to the committee at the 2019 AGM. 
 
Secretary:  Colin Hoey 
Commenced secretarial position 14th December 2014. 
 
Treasurer:  Greg Moore 
Commenced treasurer position 13th October 2018. 
 

  



Darling Downs Golf Association Annual General Meeting Minutes 

Dalby Golf Club     8-10-22. 9.30 am. 

Present: DDGA Executive: Barry Volp (Toowoomba), Jim Miller (Toowoomba), Colin Hoey (Clifton), Greg 
Moore (Texas), Shane Smith (Pittsworth). 

DDGA Delegate: Neil Gilshenan (Toowoomba). 

Patron: Des Thies (Cecil Plains). 

Delegates: Mark Ryle, Paul Harrison, John Taylor (City), Craig Brennan, Paul Donnelly (Dalby), Darren 
Hedges, David Robins (Clifton), Chris Hynes, Brendon Landrigan (Warwick), Jim Edser, David Greenhill 
(Crow’s Nest), Nigel Ezzy (Millmerran), Brianne Northwood, Bevan Bargenquast, Mark Hancock (Cabarlah), 
Murray McLeod (Goombungee), Brendan Taylor (Jandowae)  

Observers: Iris Thompson (Oakey), Robyn Drowley (Goombungee). 

Apologies: Andrew King, Len Leigh, Russell Armstrong, Bill Macmaw, Norm Mitchell. 

Minutes: The secretary read the minutes from the AGM held 9/10/21 at Toowoomba Golf Club. Moved 
Des Thies and seconded Mark Ryle that they were true and correct.                                                 Carried. 

Business Arising: Nil. 

Correspondence: Nil. 

Presidents Report: Barry Volp presented his annual report. (Report attached). Moved Barry Volp and 
seconded Jim Miller the report be endorsed.                                                                                           Carried. 

Treasurers Report: Greg Moore presented the financial report to the meeting. (Report attached). A loss of 
$3,616.75 was recorded. Moved Greg Moore and seconded Brianne Northwood that the financial report 
be endorsed.                                                                                                                                                   Carried. 

Delegates Report: Neil Gilshenan presented a report to the meeting highlighting information sent out by 
Golf Australia and his attendance at the Golf Qld Council meetings. (Report attached). Neil thanked Barry 
Volp for his term as President of the DDGA. Moved Neil Gilshenan and seconded Greg Moore that his 
report be accepted.                                                                                                                                         Carried. 

Pennant Report: Barry Volp presented the 2022 Pennant Report. Report attached. Discussion on the 
season washed out match problem and other incidents that occurred during the season was had by 
delegates. Barry explained that the season is proposed to have an extra week in 2023 which will enable 
washed out matches to be played. Barry also stated that the DDGA will be more forceful on scheduling 
dates for finals and other matches should the need arise in the future. Mark Ryle likes the Junior concept 
that was introduced but saw impediments to the competition when junior golfers have to give shots away 
to more senior players. Moved Barry Volp that the report be accepted. Seconded Paul Harrison.   Carried. 

Election of Committee. The president vacated the chair and secretary, Colin Hoey called for nominations 
for President. 

President: Jim Miller nominated by Shane Smith, seconded by Darren Hedges.            Accepted and elected. 

Secretary: Colin Hoey nominated by David Robins, seconded by Brendan Taylor.        Accepted and elected.  

Treasurer: Greg Moore nominated by Colin Hoey, seconded by Shane Smith.               Accepted and elected. 

Patron: Des Thies nominated by Jim Miller, seconded by Greg Moore.                           Accepted and elected. 

Golf Qld Delegate:  

Neil Gilshenan nominated by Jim Miller, seconded by Colin Hoey.                                   Accepted and elected. 

 

 



Committee:     

                         John Taylor nominated by Paul Harrison, seconded by Greg Moore. 

                         Brendon Landrigan nominated by Chris Hynes, seconded by Darren Hedges. 

                         Paul Donnelly nominated by Craig Brennan, seconded by Barry Volp. 

                         Shane Smith nominated by Greg Moore, seconded by Des Thies.                         

Jim Miller asked for any further nominations. No further nominations were received, and the nominated 
gentleman accepted their nominations and were elected to the committee. 

Auditor. Moved Colin Hoey and seconded by Greg Moore that Woods Financial Services be appointed as 
auditor for 2023.                                                                                                                                                  Carried. 

General Business. 

Capitation Fee. Moved Greg Moore and seconded Jim Miller that the current capitation fee of $6.20 be 
accepted as the DDGA capitation fee for 2023.                                                                                              Carried. 

Life Membership: The meeting endorsed the committee’s recommendation that Neil Gilshenan be granted 
Life Membership of the association. Jim Miller thanked Neil for his 15 years’ service in various capacities 
from Delegate, President and QGU Delegate and presented him with a Life Membership badge. The 
presentation was carried with acclamation. 

Jim Miller then thanked the outgoing members of the committee for the efforts they have put in to serve 
the sport of golf on the Downs.  

No further general business, meeting closed 10.24 am. 

 

General Meeting opened 10.25 am. 

Attendance as per Annual Meeting. 

General Business. 

Protected Dates. The meeting discussed the Draft Protected dates that were circulated to all clubs prior to 
the meeting. The committee will discuss the DDGA Championships and Zone championships at their next 
committee meeting and finalise the dates for these events in 2023.  

Zone Championships: The attendance at the 2022 Zone championships was disappointing in some zones 
with some clubs failing to attend. The new committee will look at the make-up of the zones. Some work 
has been done already and will help in the process. The meeting suggested that the committee look at the 
championships and what could be done to encourage attendance, especially from clubs that were due to 
host the following year. 

AGM Date: Mark Ryle asked if it may be possible to have the AGM on the same day as the DDGA 
Championships which are always held at the same club each year.  

No further general business. Meeting closed by Jim Miller at 10.46 am. Delegates were invited for 
refreshments. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



DDGA Presidents Report 2022 AGM 
Juniors: My Golf programmes across the district have been attended in good numbers. Hopefully our clubs 
can convert these participants into 9- and 18-hole juniors in the coming years.  
 
Executive Challenge: The Executive challenge was held in February at Clifton Golf Club; attendance was 
down a little on previous years. Our thanks go to Clifton GC for their hospitality, all aspects of the day 
were enjoyed by all. Congratulations to Clifton GC on winning the team aggregate event. 
 
Inter District Tri Series: This year we hosted the event at Toowoomba Golf Club and for the DDGA team it 
was the most successful we have been in this event for at least the last decade that I have been involved.  
Unfortunately, we had a Junior withdraw last minute and we were not able to find a replacement, this 
meant we were one player short in this division. The 3 Juniors that participated played well and we most 
likely would have won the shield had we been able to field a complete side. 

Congratulations to our players in the Colts, Open & Seniors divisions who were successful in winning the 
shields for 2022. This is a great achievement and shows that we have great depth in the golfing talent 
throughout the DDGA. Thank you to Jim Miller and Norm Mitchell form their help selecting the team. 

Thanks to the team at Toowoomba Golf Club and also Jim Miller and Colin Hoey for their efforts hosting 
and co-ordinating a very successful day. The feedback was very positive from the other participating 
districts, well done to all. 

Inter Association: This year will see our team off to Far North Qld to compete. Our team for this event will 
be Anthony Timms, Patrick Callaghan, Chris Webster & Jack Oster. Good Luck gents, enjoy the experience. 

DDGA Pennants: The 2022 open season saw the same format as in previous years and again was very 
competitive and the standard of golf was high. The Handicap and Senior divisions were again hugely 
successful and very competitive, we will be calling for nominations in these divisions in the coming 
months. Congratulations to all pennant winners in 2022 and thank you to all who participated and our 
clubs for presenting the courses in great golfing conditions under trying circumstances due to the weather. 

Zone Championships, Zone Events & Sand Greens: The number of participants at these events has been 
slightly down on previous years, with several clubs not having any representatives at these events. This is 
a little disappointing as every club has the chance to host the Zone events on a rotation basis. Thank you 
to all the travelling members that attended these championships. A big thank you to the staff and 
volunteers at the host venues this year for your professionalism in the way you presented the courses and 
for your hospitality on the day of the events. 
 
Open Carnivals: This year we decided that the points system would not be run in conjunction with these 
events. It will be interesting to see if this effects the participation levels at the carnivals. For the events 
that have been held thus far, the number of visiting players is still high. 
 
General: Unfortunately, this year has seen the closure of the Wallangarra GC bringing the number of Golf 
Clubs in the DDGA down to 19. This has meant the committee is analysing whether a change to the clubs 
in each of our zones needs to take place. No formal decision has been made on this thus far. 
I would like to take the opportunity to remind each club that we have money set aside in our budget to 
support and grow all levels of golf throughout the association. If any committee has a programme or idea 
that they would like funding for, please present it to us for consideration. 
On behalf of the management committee, thank you to City Golf Club for allowing us to use your 
boardroom for our Bi-monthly committee meetings. It is greatly appreciated. 



My personal thanks and appreciation to the current members of the management committee. I sincerely 
thank each of the executives for their efforts during the past 12 months, it has been an honour and a 
pleasure to be a part of such a proactive group. Thank you for your professionalism and I wish the 
incoming committee great success in 2022/2023. 
 
Thank you and good golfing. 
Barry Volp 
8th October 2022 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

                                                        
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



DDGA AGM Saturday 08 October 2022. 
Delegates Report 

 
I have mentioned at a member of Executive Meetings that the information/communication from Golf 
Queensland has lessened markedly from what it was prior to coming under the umbrella of Golf Australia. 
I am not suggesting that the administration of our game is superior or inferior to what it was but the 
governing bod’s communication with Districts is now somewhat scant. 
I have endeavoured to list some of the more noteworthy “news”. 
 
Golf Qld AGM: 

 At the last AGM held in May 2022 the Golf Queensland Year was changed from a calendar 
year to a period of 12 months commencing on 01 July and ending on 30 June. As a result, 
the next Golf Qld AGM will take place in November 2022. 

Details:  
 Friday 18 November 
 Brisbane International, Virginia. 21 Zillmere Road Boondall, 4043 at 1.30 pm. 
 Council meeting to follow the AGM 

New Golf Queensland Chair: 
In line with the process outlined in the Golf Qld Constitution, Peter Reeves has been appointed Chair of 
Golf Qld following the resignation of David Brett. 
 
General: 

 Outback Qld Masters very successful – has become a popular event. 
 GQ Year End Date – to be June 30 to align with Golf Australia. 
 2023 Affiliation fees: to be $37.42 including gst. Increase of 3.55% 
 Paid by all clubs to Golf Qld in 2023 – not inclusive of any Golf Australia or District 

component. 
 Remote clubs still pay 70%. 
 Golf Australia membership up by 6% 
 Golf Australia Strategy Document is on the website – in partnership with PGA and WPGA. 
 AGM was held Friday May 27.  
 3 Vacancies and 3 nominees – Judy Logan, Michelle Stanley and David Brett duly elected. 
 Sale of Golf Qld office at Bowen Hills completed in April; proceeds of such sale together 

with the sale of GQ Training Centre proceeds have been invested in a Golf Qld Investment 
Fund – 4.7 M. To provide long term capital growth as well as a stable annual income 
stream. 

 New Golf Australia Office is on Level 1, Schneider Road, Eagle Farm. 

I would personally like to thank Barry for his great contribution and leadership to the DDGA over many 
years, especially during his tenure as President. Best wishes to you and your family Barry and I’ll see you 
on the course. 
 
Given this may be my final year as Delegate, I must say I have enjoyed my time in this role and thank you 
all for your great support and involvement in Downs golf. 
 
Regards, Neil Gilshenan. 
 

 
 



Pennant Report Season 2022 
Winners: 
                 Division 1:   City defeated Ipswich 5 - 2 
                 Division 2:   Cabarlah defeated Warwick 4 - 3. 
                 Seniors:       Ipswich defeated City 4 - 1 
                 Division 3:   Pittsworth defeated Texas 3 - 2 
                 Division 4:   Dalby defeated Crow’s Nest 3 - 2 
                 Division 5:   City defeated Warwick 3.5 - 1.5 
 
Congratulations to all pennant winners for 2022.  
This season was one of ups and downs. Firstly, it saw a change to the handicap format with 3 divisions of 
Handicap pennants, each with their own final. This came about due to an interest shown by a couple of 
clubs who had not played pennants for a few seasons, and both City and Toowoomba expressing to us 
during the 2021 season that they would like a format available to them to introduce their 18-hole Juniors 
to club pennants. To accommodate this, we asked both City and Toowoomba submit a team in this 
division thinking it would be a way for the clubs to introduce their 18-hole Juniors to pennants. With this 
in mind, we asked Warwick & Gatton to compete in this division also, with the hope that soon we can run 
this division to incorporate at least 2 Juniors as a compulsory part of each team. However, with clubs still 
struggling for numbers it is likely this will not be the case in the coming season. 
  
Towards the end of the season the whole of the DDGA experienced a weather event which meant that 
nearly all the golf courses throughout the DDGA were deemed unplayable by their match committees. 
These circumstances effected both the final round and the finals weekend, neither of which we had 
solutions written into our pennant rules. It was decided by the pennant committee to leave it up to the 
individual clubs to determine whether the final round could be played, and it was also decided that the 
finals were to be set on a date that suited both participating clubs. A few weeks passed and at our June 
committee meeting it was decided that all finals were to be completed no later than the 3rd of July, which 
was achieved. A review took place after the completion of the season and there have been some 
alterations made to the rules for the 2023 season. We have also looked at the schedule around the 
pennant season and made some alterations to the timing of the season to allow for the possibility of 
postponing or cancelling a round or the final weekend. 
 
I would like to thank Jim Miller and Shane Smith and for their help with the organisation and co-ordination 
of the 2022 pennant season. 
 
Thank you to our clubs for presenting the venues the best they could in such trying conditions. 
Finally, I would like to thank players and club officials for their involvement in the 2022 season.  
This concludes the Pennant Report 2022. 
Regards, Barry Volp. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Financial Report. 2022. 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 



 
 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 

DARLING DOWNS GOLF ASSOCIATION ZONES 
 
 

ZONES 1 ZONE 2 ZONE 3 ZONE 4 
Inglewood City Clifton Cecil Plains 
Stanthorpe Borneo Barracks Allora Bell 

Texas Gatton Crow’s Nest Dalby 
Warwick Toowoomba Goombungee Jandowae 

  Oakey Millmerran 
  Pittsworth  

 
 
 

DDGA CHAMPIONSHIPS 
 
 

YEAR CLUB YEAR CLUB 
2023 Gatton 2027 Dalby 
2024 Warwick 2028 Gatton 
2025 City 2029 Warwick 
2026 Toowoomba 2030 City 

 
 



 
 
 
 

ALLOCATION OF ZONE CHAMPIONSHIPS 
 
 

YEAR ZONE 1 CLUB YEAR ZONE 2 CLUB 
2023 Stanthorpe 2023 Gatton 
2024 Inglewood 2024 City 
2025 Texas 2025 Toowoomba 
2026 Warwick 2026 Cabarlah 
2027 Stanthorpe 2027 Gatton 

 
 
 

YEAR ZONE 3 CLUB YEAR ZONE 4 CLUB 
2023 Oakey 2023 Dalby 
2024 Goombungee 2024 Cecil Plains 
2025 Pittsworth 2025 Millmerran 
2026 Crow’s Nest 2026 Bell 
2027 Clifton 2027 Jandowae 
2028 Allora 2028 Dalby 

 
 

DDGA COMMITTEE CHALLENGE 
 

2022 Winner: Clifton Golf Club. 
 

Future Venues. 
 

2023 Goombungee 

2024 Stanthorpe 

2025 Allora 

2026 Oakey 

2027 Cecil Plains 

2028 Wallangarra 

2029 Crow’s Nest 

2030 Bell 

2031 Cabarlah 

2032 Inglewood 

2033 Jandowae 

2034 Millmerran 

2035 Pittsworth 
 



 

 


